ASSOCIATED STUDENTS BOARD OF DIRECTORS’ MEETING
March 25, 2020 3:00 p.m.
https://sjsu.zoom.us/j/906977748?pwd=TUtLbC9nSTVKdFQxUFI5ZkZOZDA5QT09
MINUTES
I.
Call to Order

Vice President Birrer called the meeting to order at 3:09 p.m.
II.
Pledge of Allegiance
III.
Roll Call
IV.
Approval of the Agenda

Vice President Birrer recommended a motion to approve the agenda

M) Director Trang S) Director Nguyen to approve the agenda.


Vote: 12-0-0

Motion Carried

V.
Approval of the Minutes

Vice President Birrer recommended a motion to approve the minutes.


M) Director Trang S) Director Mustafa to approve the minutes.


Vote: 12-0-0

Motion Carried


Vice President Birrer read the land acknowledgement statement.

VI.
Public Forum
VII.
Executive Director’s Informational Report (4 minutes)
ED Dowell told the Board she hoped they were all doing great and that she had sent her Board Report.  She highlighted that the A.S. Human Resources department held their first “Coffee with Carole” as mandated by the External Review.  The Marketing department submitted graphic designs to the ACUI competition and won in two different categories and one honorable mention.  The Transportation Solutions department had their Ride to School Day on March 1st.  She is also trying to keep up with the A.S. staff.
VIII.
University Administration’s Informational Report (3 minutes)
Dr. Daniels said that in terms of the coronavirus, the Student Affairs department is still open to help anyone who needs it.  The Student Union is partially open while the campus is closed.  She reminded the Board that the Campus Climate Survey deadline has been extended to May 8th due to low response.
IX.
Chief Elections Officer Informational Report (3 minutes)

Cynthia Fernandez-Rios, the Chief Elections Officer, said a lot has happened over the last couple of weeks and all events are now online.  Their first event had 15 of the candidates and some Board members appear via Zoom.  There are currently 21 candidates because some have dropped out.  The Instagram link is #YourVoteOurPride which shows each candidate and their answer to a posed question.  She is now asking the candidates to post a video and working on how to hold the debate.  She realizes these are unconventional methods and is working with Samantha Quiambao, the Leadership and Government Coordinator, on everything.  If anyone has questions, then feel free to contact her.
X.
Action Items


A.
Old Business
Vice President Birrer asked ED Dowell to explain her ideas about the A.S. organization restructure.  She told the Board she sent them a copy of the current A.S. Organization Chart and a copy of the proposed changes.  Finding a new Associate Executive Director has been difficult so she is proposing the hire two Associate Directors (AD).  One would oversee the Cesar Chavez Community Action Center, the Events department and the Marketing department and the other AD would oversee the General Service Center and Transportation Solutions.  As she viewed the proposed changes, she realized that she had not sent the Board the correct copy so she promised to send that version.  She will still oversee the Print and Technology Center, the Government department, the Human Resource department and the Child Development Center.  She hopes that A.S. managers will be inspired to apply for the AD positions, which are common position, and one that’s easy to recruit.  She still needs to come up with descriptions for both.  Director Sario asked if these changes are a done deal so ED Dowell said these changes are what she wants so she wanted to be transparent about making them.  Director Nguyen asked where the Leadership and Government Coordinator would be in the restructure and ED Dowel said still under Government.  Director Nguyen asked if they would want the AD to have a Master’s Degree and five to seven years of experience so ED Dowell said yes, but she still needs to create the description and will share them with the Board.  Director Sario asked if the AD’s pay will come out of the salary for the Associate Executive Director.  ED Dowell said she would decide on the salary based on the budget.  Director Sario asked if the positions would only be opened up to A.S. managers or everyone and ED Dowell said they would be opened to everyone.

B.
New Business
Vice President Birrer recommended a motion to approve the amendments to the A.S. Bylaws.
M) Director Mustafa S) President Parent to approve the amendments to the A.S. Bylaws.

Director Gallo said the changes to the Bylaws were long overdue and that there were just a couple small ones.  She read the changes that include adding the land acknowledgement statement under Article I, Section IV.  The word “association” was changed to “organization” under Article III, Section I.  Article III, Section III, Item B has language added about the use of teleconferencing.  Director Sario asked who would determine what constitutes “extenuating circumstances” so President Parent responded that he believed it would be the Executive Committee.  Director Nguyen stated that she would like to change the name of her position from “Director of Community and Outreach” to “Director of Communications”.  Director Gallo said that would be fine and that this was the time to make any amendments to the Bylaws.  Vice President Birrer asked if these were the only changes being considered so Director Gallo said “yes”, that there were just a few small ones.  Director Sario referred to the change involving teleconferencing and asked if all meetings now have to have Zoom links set-up since circumstances can change.  ED Dowell responded by saying that if someone needs to teleconference, they will have to set it up with the committee chair ahead of time.  Zoom would not be needed for all meetings.  Director Gallo went on to state that the Spartan Community Fund was added under the liaisons for the Director of Intercultural Affairs.  Also the word “Affairs” was removed from the Director of Sustainability and Director of Community and Outreach positions.  Under the Academic Affairs Committee membership, the College Representative for “International and Extended Studies” will change to “International Student Representative”.  Director Kaur explained that a lot of classes under Global Studies are online so it made sense to make this change.  ED Dowell said that Item m under the Academic Affairs membership should be College of Graduate Studies instead of Graduate Student Representative.  President Parent stated that the Spartan Community Fund needed to be removed from the liaisons under the Director of Intercultural Affairs since this is a meeting that this Director chairs.
M) President Parent S) Director Trang to amend Article III, Section IV, Item 8 c to read: To serve as chair of the Spartan Community Fund” and remove the committee from the list of liaisons under Item 8 f.
Vote: 12-0-0

Motion Carried

M) Director Nguyen S) Director Kaur to change the title “Director of Community and Outreach” to “Director of Communications” throughout the entire document.

Vote: 12-0-0

Motion Carried

Director Trang asked ED Dowell if a change had been suggested regarding the liaisons for her position of Director of Student Resource Affairs.  ED Dowell recalled that her position needed to be made more understandable.
M) Controller Kethepalli S) Director Gallo to amend Article IV, Section VI, B the Finance Committee membership by adding a line stating “A minimum of six and a maximum of eight Student-at-Large”.
Controller Kethepalli said too many members makes it hard to manage quorum so she wants to limit it.  She currently has eight Student-at-Large.  President Parent pointed out a problem if a minimum is stated because the committee might not have the minimum so they wouldn’t be able to meet.  ED Dowell agreed with President Parent, but added that eight members was too many.  They referred to the wording under the Programming Board where they are allowed a minimum of four Student-at-Large and a maximum of 20.  Director Festejo, who chairs the Programming Board, stated that she believed she had meetings with less than four Student-at-Large.  Director Gallo stated she would make a note about all of these changes and take them back to the Internal Affairs Committee.  President Parent suggested the Board vote down this motion.
Seeing no further discussion Vice President Birrer called for a vote on the amendment.

Vote: 1-11-0

Motion Failed

President Parent stated that there was no mention of the Spartan Community Fund anywhere else in the Bylaws except what was just added so he feels it needs to be removed.  He further explained that this is an Ad Hoc Committee so it was never added to the Bylaws.  He has a copy of the committee description so it can be added.  Vice President Birrer said the Internal Affairs Committee would need to add it at their next meeting while ED Dowell said they would need to clear about the Spartan Community Fund.
Seeing no further amendments Vice President Birrer called for a vote on the main motion.

Vote: 12-0-0

Motion Carried

Finally, ED Dowell wanted to check-in with the Board to see how they’re doing with their online classes and meetings.  She reminded them that the A.S. staff is here to help them.  President Parent said he has found it hard without the social connections.  No one else spoke up so Vice President Birrer told them not to be afraid to reach out to him and ED Dowell.  Director Sario asked if they would be able to get back into the A.S. Government office on April 6th.  ED Dowell said she is waiting to hear from the University if the shelter in place will be lifted.  The San Jose Unified School District is closed until May 1st.  She is in contact with the University every day so she will let them know.  Director Delgadillo asked how this shut down would affect the opening of the A.S. House.  ED Dowell repeated that she is waiting to hear and will let them know.
XI.
Executive Officer Reports (4 minutes each)

A. President
President Parent said he had lots of information to pass on to the Board.  The A.S. Personnel Committee discussed the Executive Director’s Performance Review.  During the Academic Senate, he and Director Kaur asked faculty to be accommodating to their students in these uncertain times.  The Athletics Board said the Mountain West Conference has been shut down, but the good news is that Director Festejo’s position is being added back to the Athletic Board.  The Academic Senate Executive Committee discussed the possibility of giving a credit/no credit option to students.  He met with his liaisons, President Papazian, Vice President Day, Vice President Faas and the Provost to discuss multiple items.  It was decided that the University would not be able to refund tuition since the campus still has to keep buildings operational.  Students have requested refunds for the Spartan Recreation Center, but that building has to be maintained even though it’s shut-down.  One student has tested positive for the coronavirus, but no information will be released.  Summer classes will be held online.
1. Executive Committee

2. Personnel Committee


B.
Vice President
Vice President Birrer said the Professional Standards Committee reported that President Papazian signed the SOTES policy and discussed the coronavirus on the Retention, Tenure and Promotion process.
1. A.S. 55


Point of personal privilege for Vice President Birrer to leave the room at 4:30 p.m.


C.
Controller
Controller Kethepalli said the Finance Committee is still approving student organization funding, but they can no longer request travel, food or venue.  Those that were approved will be reimbursed.  The Spartan Showcase has been cancelled this year.  Recommended changes to the A.S. Budget will be discussed at the meeting this Friday then sent to the Board for approval.


1. 
Finance Committee

XII.
Directors’ Reports (3 minutes each)


Vice President Birrer returned to the room at 4:32 p.m.
A. Director of Academic Affairs

Director Kaur said the Academic Affairs Committee is working with Director Trang On the resource guide.  She’s working on a discussion with the Provost about advising holds.  The Curriculum and Research Committee has been discussing General Education Program Learning Outcomes.  President Papazian’s three-year review is due this year.
1.       Academic Affairs Committee
B. Director of Business Affairs
C. Director Sario said the Operations Committee approved the cancellation of the A.S. department survey so she is concentrating on the campus-wide survey instead.
1. Operations Committee

D. Director of Co-Curricular Affairs
Director Festejo said the Programming Board meeting was cancelled last week, but met this week.  All spring semester events are cancelled so she is working on her transition and a possible virtual concert.  She is still holding her office hours via Zoom.

1.
Programming Board

E.
Director of Community & Outreach Affairs
Director Nguyen had a social media meeting with Edilbert Signey, the A.S. Marketing Coordinator.  Since there is no candidate running for her position during these Elections, she is turning her information over to the Marketing department.
F. Director of Intercultural Affairs
Director Mustafa  said all of the centers that she meets with are closed so she hasn’t met with any of her liaisons.
G. Director of Internal Affairs
Director Gallo told the Board that if they have any concerns with the Bylaws to let her know.  The chair of the Organization and Government received early retirement.


1.      Internal Affairs Committee


H.
Director of Legislative Affairs
Director Delgadillo said the Lobby Corps meeting was cancelled last week.  She is working on a census initiative and trying to help the Undocuspartan Center with the census.


1.      Lobby Corps

I.
Director of Student Resource Affairs
Director Trang said the Campus Life Affairs Committee is moving forward with resource guide.  All in-person activities have been cancelled.  The Student Union Board approved agreed topay staff and student employees through May.  The Academic Senate halted the Sense of the Senate assessment. 


1.      Campus Life Affairs

J.
Director of Student Rights and Responsibilities
Director Roque said the ECRT meeting discussed a Basic Needs Advisory Committee that will include outside organizations to track how the University is doing in their support of students during this virus outbreak.  He will meet with the Director of Student Conduct and Ethical Development and the Ombudsperson.

K.
Director of Sustainability Affairs
Director Carrera said she needs new ideas on how to use social media for Earth Day since it’s been cancelled.
XIII.
Ad Hoc Committees

XIV. 
Closed Session

XV. 
Announcements
Director Sario said applications are available for scholarships are open until May 1st.

Samantha Quiambao, the Leadership and Government Coordinator, said AS 55 applications are still open until April 3rd.  She said a lot is going on with Elections.  She misses everyone.
Vice President Birrer reminded the Board to work on their transition binders.

President Parent said the housing refund is going to hurt Housing’s budget, but they don’t want to close for students who don’t have another place to go.

ED Dowell added that the Chancellor’s office reported all campuses have been affected by the Housing refunds.  She told the Board she misses them and offered to have a Zoom party.

XVI.  
Adjournment

Vice President Birrer recommended a motion to adjourn the meeting.
M) Director Sario S) Director Festejo to adjourn the meeting.

Vote: 12-0-0

Motion Carried

Meeting adjourned at 4:48 p.m.
__________________________________________

_______________________



Zachary Birrer, Chair
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A.S. Board of Directors


